
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE � APRIL 7, 2003 

CHELTENHAM AVENUE 
NO STOPPING 

Recommendation 

Councillor Linda D. Jackson recommends: 
 
THAT �No Standing� signs be installed on the north side of Cheltenham Avenue, from Kipling 
Avenue easterly to the first residential driveway. 

Purpose 

To discourage motorists from driving onto the shoulder and grassy areas, causing damage to 
private and City property. 

Background 

Cheltenham Avenue is being used as a parking area for patrons of the businesses on Kipling 
Avenue.  Cheltenham Avenue is a fairly narrow street, which forces motorists to park on grassy 
areas to accommodate continued traffic flow.  The shoulders and grassy areas are being 
destroyed, particularly when the ground is very soft following a rainfall or thaw. 
 
Area residents have expressed concerns regarding the destruction of vegetation and have 
requested that vehicles not be allowed to park in this area. 

Conclusion 

In response to requests received from area residents, it is recommended that �No Standing� signs 
be installed on the north side of Cheltenham Avenue, from Kipling Avenue easterly to the first 
residential driveway. 

Attachments 

None 

Report prepared by: 

Mirella Compagno, Council Administrative Assistant 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Linda D. Jackson 
Councillor, Ward 2 


